
 
 

Certain 2005-2011 Model Year Tacoma Pre-Runner and 4x4 Vehicles 
Rear Leaf Spring 

SAFETY RECALL UPDATE 
NHTSA Recall: 14V-604 

[VIN] 
 
Dear Toyota Customer: 
 
You received this notice because our records, which are based primarily on state registration and title data, indicate 
that you are the current owner. In December, 2014 and/or September, 2015 you may have received an interim owner 
letter about this Safety Recall relating to rear leaf springs. We are contacting you to advise that the recall repair has 
been completed, and there is no need to bring your vehicle in for repair. 
 
When was the recall repair completed? 
Your vehicle was also involved in a Limited Service Campaign (LSC). This LSC involved an inspection and potential 
replacement of the vehicle’s frame; this included the replacement of the leaf springs with updated ones. Toyota’s 
records indicate that your vehicle had the frame replaced along with updated leaf springs under this LSC; therefore, 
the Safety Recall remedy has been performed. 
 
What should you do? 
We are sending you this notice to inform you of this situation and to let you know that there is no action required 
by you. This Safety Recall was recorded as complete in Toyota’s systems effective January 31, 2016. If you believe 
that you have received this communication in error or have questions on the original LSC, please contact the Toyota 
Customer Experience Center at the phone number listed below. 
 
What if you have other questions? 
• Your local Toyota dealer will be more than happy to answer any of your questions. 
• If you require further assistance, you may contact the Toyota Customer Experience Center at 1-888-270-9371 

Monday through Friday, 5:00 am to 6:00 pm, Saturday 7:00 am through 4:00 pm Pacific Time. 
 
If you would like to update your vehicle ownership or contact information, you may do so by registering at 
www.toyota.com/ownersupdate. You will need your full 17-digit Vehicle Identification Number (VIN) to input the new 
information. 
 
We have sent this notice in the interest of your continued satisfaction with our products, and we sincerely regret any 
inconvenience this condition may have caused you. 
 
Thank you for driving a Toyota. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
TOYOTA MOTOR SALES, U.S.A., INC. 

http://www.toyota.com/ownersupdate

